
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
OHCA 2022-17 
 
August 29, 2022 
 
Re: Removal of Referral for Specific Preventive Codes 
 
Dear Provider, 

The Oklahoma Health Care Authority is pleased to announce that, effective July 1, 2022, a referral is no 
longer required for the following preventive CPT codes when provided by OB/GYN provider specialties 
31/328 and 52/328: 
 

99381  Initial comprehensive preventive medicine evaluation and management of an 
individual including an age and gender appropriate history, examination, 
counseling/anticipatory guidance/risk factor reduction interventions and the 
ordering of laboratory/diagnostic procedures, new patient; infant (age younger 
than 1 year) 

99382  Early childhood (age 1 through 4 years) 
99383  Late childhood (age 5 through 11 years) 
99384  Adolescent (age 12 through 17 years) 
99385  18 – 39 years 
99386  40- 64 years 
99387  65 years and older 
99391  Periodic comprehensive preventive medicine reevaluation and management of 

an individual including an age and gender appropriate history, examination, 
counseling/anticipatory guidance/risk factor reduction interventions, and the 
ordering of laboratory/diagnostic procedures, established patient; infant (age 
younger than 1 year) 

99392  Early childhood (age 1 through 4 years) 
99393  Late childhood (age 5 through 11 years) 
99394  Adolescent (age 12 through 17 years) 
99395  18-39 years 
99396  40-64 years 
99397  65 years and older 

 
 
Codes 99381-99397 are used to report the preventive evaluation and management (E/M) of infants, children, 
adolescents and adults. The extent and focus of the services will largely depend on the age of the patient. 
For example, E/M preventive services for a 28-year-old adult female may include a pelvic examination 
including obtaining a pap smear, breast examination and blood pressure check. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
It is the OHCA's continued goal to remove any barriers for our members to receive preventive care. If you 
have questions concerning these changes, please call Provider Services at 800-522-0114. 
 
Thank you for your continued support and the services you provide to SoonerCare members. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
 
Traylor Rains 
State Medicaid Director 
 


